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Club Officers 2011 

Director: Jack Edwards 
816.348.0773 
 jackhedwards@gmail.com 
Assistant Director: Ed Blend 
913-897-2348 
edblend@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary/Treasurer: Bob Aguilar 
913.681.3202 
rgaguilar@aol.com 

Historian: Paul McBride (co-founder) 
 913.441.0499  
 pmcbtr3@everestkc.net 
Advisor/Publicist: Gary Davis (co-founder) 
 913.441.2733  
 gdtr3@msn.com 
Newsletter Editor/Publisher: Chip Kigar 
 913.894.8538  
 Ckigar@Hexnut.us 
Membership Director: Stephen Boyse 
 genobuf@aol.com 

Annual Dues are $30.00 
To Join, Pay Dues or for an Address Change, Please 
Contact: 
Bob Aguilar 
12713 W 119th Ter 
Overland Park, KS 66213 

Please Send Newsletter Articles to Ckigar@Hexnut.us. 
ALL submissions will receive an acknowledgement. If 

you donôt receive one, please call Chip (see above) 

http://kansascitytriumphs.com/ 

Directors Drippins XXII 
 Itôs hard to believe that it is already the 

second week of March.  I think we are going to 

make it to spring.   Our front yard was full of 

robins this afternoon.  They began arriving about 

3 or 4 days ago.  The weather has only made us 

cancel one event so far.  We had to put the visit 

to Huber Construction off until the 31
st
.  Cynthia 

has worked hard getting it set up, donôt miss it.  

Last Friday several of us went on the Smith 

Electric Truck tour.  I have the information on 

how to set it up if more of you would like to go 

later on.  Chip has been updating the web site 

and has the 2011 schedule of events posted, and 

is updating everything else, check it out. 

 We announced that if you didnôt pay 

your dues you wouldnôt get the newsletter.  The 

directors have discussed this and decided to 

continue to send it to everyone that was on the 

list last year.  Chip is adding a way for you to 

unsubscribe if you donôt want the newsletter.  I 

donôt have the capacity or smarts to do that on 

the notices I send out.  If you donôt want to be 

notified just reply and let me know and I will get 

you off my list.   

 We wanted to let you know that if you 

did not renew your membership you will no 

longer get the discount (10%) from Victoria 

British.  You are still welcome to the club events 

but for certain events you will have to pay a 

small charge, where the group is providing the 

meat, pancakes or admission to different events.  

The other day Laraine had Oprah on; I donôt 

want you thinking I watch it all the time.  

Oprahôs topic on this day was happiness.  She 

had all her Gurus on the subject.  One of them 

mentioned that they had determined that if you 

went to one meeting a month with a group of 

people you enjoyed, it was more meaningful to 

your happiness than   a raise in pay, and so if 

you have the winter blues come to club night out 

and get happy!  We are a chapter of The Vintage 

Triumph Register, and have been since the 

group was formed.  VTR is providing the server 

now for our website (free) and provides us with 

very reasonable insurance for the group 

functions.  If you are traveling in your Triumph 

they have a list of people across the country that 

will provide you help on the road free.  We also 

provide your name tags and a full schedule of 

events through the year. 
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Several of us are planning on attending the 

Regional in Texas next month.  It is being held 

in the hill country at a time that is really 

beautiful, the blue bonnets and Indian paint will 

be at their prime.  In August the VTR will be 

held at Breckenridge, another great place to 

visit.  Let me know if you are going and we can 

caravan. 

 Roger Elliott made the cover of the last 

Vintage Triumph Magazine, a first for our 

group.  Be sure and congratulate him when you 

see him, ask him if he has a story to tell about it.  

Pat and Roger have gone from coast to coast the 

last 2 years going to the VTR.  Be sure and read 

their story in the newsletter.  Breckenridge will 

seem like a short drive to them this year.  In 

2012 the VTR is being held in Houston. 

Letôs get and keep those cars on the road. 

Jack  

Editorôs Notes 

Thanks to Kyle Kercher for his artwork for the 

rechristening of the Kansas City Triumphs 

Sports Car Club newsletter.  When I looked at 

Jacksô Drippinôs I saw that he wrote about 

spring being on the way.. as I sit here, ótheyô 

(damn óthemô) are predicting 1-3ò of the white 

stuff.  Iôm glad I didnôt put the shovel away but 

believe me I want to get back on the road.  At 

least we have some nice weather this weekend.  

Pam and I drove up to Weston and spotted a red 

TR3 on Main St, so some folks are getting out 

and about when they can. 

Member Michael Robins would like some help 

from the clubs experts.  He writes: 

 

ñMy Triumph was delivered last week.  It was in 

such poor condition that I returned it.  The 

owner of the shop in Rolla wants me to visit 

prior to it being redelivered. I would some one 

to go with me , as it is better for more than one 

person to inspect the care.  I will pay all 

expenses.  ñ 

 If you can help Michael out, his email 

address is: stjoemichael@yahoo.com. 

Remember, as a member, you can use the 

newsletter for free classified ad, just let me 

know when I send out a call for submissions. 

 

I have put the annual schedule up on the web 

page. There is a copy included in this newsletter, 

but the web page should be current. 

 

Thanks again to all of our contributors and 

advertisers! 

Chip  
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One Triumph Spitfire, Two people, 11 States, 15 
Days, 2,973 Miles 
Days 1 and 2 

Starting mileage was 98,815 

With the trunk loaded and ready to leave, 

there was space for more ï maybe not 

much, but at least it was not jam packed.  

On the first day we started from Kansas City, 

drove through St Louis and ended up at 

Metropolis, IN.  We visited the Superman statue 

and  had our picture taken by a couple on bikes.  

They were traveling around the area visiting 

festivals.  They had been to 15 events in the space of the weekend. 

We drove south across Kentucky on I24  to 

Nashville, Tennessee. Then we headed west on 

I40 through Tennessee toward our goal for the 

night -Great Smoky Mountain National Park. 

The Spitfire was running fine as we passed a 

chrome bumper MGB and waved at them.  We 

pulled in to a rest stop ï one that is about 1 mile 

long.  As we were walking up to the building we 

noticed the MGB pulling into the parking lot. 

Next to the Spit. They waved us down and we 

stopped and talked to the couple. The woman 

accused us of blowing by them (no way I would 

do that!). They were on the way back to South 
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Carolina after attending a British car show in Nashville. 

Here we are with Superman in Metropolis. 

A little before we got to Knoxville, we got off the interstate to consider taking a smaller ï curvier road to 

Gatlinburg.  As it was getting near dusk and it was still a long ways to go, we decided to stay with the 

Interstate. We filled up with gas at an old roadside gas station\restaurant\grocery store that probably dated 

from the 60s. Then we got back on the Interstate. 

Within 20 miles, the Spitfire lost overdrive and started running rough. Scenarios started running through 

my mind ï Did we get bad gas? - Was there an electrical problem of some kind?  -  Were the problems 

related? 

We thought that the problems were unrelated and that we probably got bad gasoline. The timing of buying 

gas and the stumble just seemed too coincidental; but, not for a LBC maybe. So we continued on our way 

stopping to get gas and Heet frequently to try to dilute any water that might be in the fuel. It did not seem 

to help, but we made it to Gatlinburg and found our hotel close to the park. 

Days 3 and 4 

After some consideration, Pat and I decided that the rough running was either the gasoline or bad plug 

wires. There was a NAPA store in the phone book and they could have a set of wires for me the next day.  

Meanwhile, an inspection under the hood found that two of the four bolts that hold the air cleaner housing 

on were sheared off.  Aha! I thought this might be the problem. We found a hardware store and purchased 

four new grade-8 bolts.  They did not make any difference in how the car ran ï roughly, and more than 

normal-Triumph roughly. 

We headed to the Great Smoky Mountains National Park Visitor's Center. It was packed, as this was one 

of the busiest times of the year with people trying to catch the trees changing colors.    

We found Greenbriar, which is an area of the park that seemed to be out of the way and less crowded.  It 

was a beautiful area without the crowds of the 

main park. We drove, walked and took pictures. 

Later I found a used rotor and distributor cap in 

the trunk that were in much better shape than 

what was on the car. So I installed them, solving 

the stumbling problem; not the gas after all. 

If you find yourself in Gatlinburg, you should 

eat at Bennett's Pit Bar-B-Que. We found it 

good for breakfast and dinner.  

We had the Spitfire worked on ï had the 

overdrive checked and found that it was low on 

oil; once that was added, OD worked fine. 
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We headed into the park again, traffic was pretty bad and there were long lines at several of the stops, but 

the views were great. We hiked to the top of Clingmans Dome, the highest point in the park.   

 

View from the top of Clingmans 

Dome. 

 

Cades Cove in RMNP 

Then we drove on the Tail of the 

Dragon over to the town of  

Cherokee, North Carolina.  What a blast!  318 curves in 11 miles . 

It's kind of like an outdoors 

Sadler's cart racing track with 

gorgeous views ï for the 

passenger! 

Days 5, 6 and 7  

In Cherokee we went to the 

Museum of the Cherokee 

Indian (MCI)and the 

Cherokee Heritage Museum 

and Gallery which are right 

across the street from each 

other. We especially enjoyed 

the historic displays in MCI. 

Paul's Restaurant served 

excellent Indian Tacos, 

though the service was kind 

of slow.    
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Then we were on the road again to Charleston, SC 

and watched the odometer rollover to 00000 on the 

way.   

We stayed in Mount Pleasant about one-half mile 

from the Yorktown aircraft carrier. You can walk 

all over the Yorktown through the engine room, 

galley, bakery, crew quarters, hanger, fight deck 

and bridge, down 6 levels if you can handle steep 

stairs.   

 

We took a boat to Fort Sumter. Much of it 

has been redone, as the walls were largely 

demolished at the start of the Civil War.  

Major Robert Anderson moved his 

garrison from Fort Moultrie on the shore 

to Fort Sumter on an island, even though 

Sumter was not yet finished. Moultrie was degraded 

to the point that cattle could wander in over the 

walls, so it was decided that it might not be a 

defensible position.   

There were no casualties during the bombardment of 

Fort Sumter, but there were two Union soldier deaths 

during the surrender ceremony due to a cannon 

misfire. They decided to call the ceremonial 

ñsalutingò short.     

Fort Moultrie was used from the Revolutionary War 

through World War II and is currently restored in a 

way to let visitors see features from several periods of the fort's history as they walk around. 

In Charleston we went to a museum about the history of slaves in the U.S., that was in a building that had 

been a slave market. If you wander around downtown Charleston on a Saturday afternoon, make sure you 

have eaten first or have a vehicle handy.  As we were hunting sustenance at 3 p.m. we discovered that 

many of the restaurants close at 2 then reopen at 5. We manged to find one before we collapsed from 

hunger that had not yet locked their doors before we stumbled in.  
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The next day it was on the road down the coast to Jekyll Island. 

Days 8, 9, 10, 11, 12 

The national 2010 Vintage Triumph Register Convention was held on Jekyll Island off the Georgia coast 

just above FL. There were a lot of events scheduled, 

but time was allowed to do some investigating of the 

area. There was a Funkhana where the driver was 

blindfolded for one-half the course.  A Fun Rally took 

us off Jekyll Island and on to St. Simons Island trying 

to answer questions while not getting lost.  

There was a Time Distance Speed Rally that fellow 

Kansans Cecil and Mia Wise won in the novice class. 

Tech Sessions about how to get more power out of 

your engine and how to improve your TR4-TR6 

chassis were held.  

There was a Le Mans Start contest that was done one 

car at a time. The car was parked on one side of the 

landing strip, with the door closed and engine off. The 

driver was positioned on the other side of the landing 

strip. As the driver ran for his car, the timer was 

started. The driver had to run across to his car, get in, 

buckle the seat belt, start the car and drive through the 

pylons that would stop the timer.   

  

My one claim to fame in this event is 

that I got on the cover of ñThe Vintage 

Triumphò just by being there and 

waiting in line for my turn.   

There was an autocross, that was   fun, 

but it was also the sad part of the 

event. Cecil Wise rolled his Vitesse in 

his second run.  Fortunately, he was 

not seriously injured. I took third in 

the modified Spitfire class. 

                                      

A lot of interesting Triumphs were there:  1932 Southern Cross; 1949 2000 Roadster; 1977 Dolomite 

Sprint, 1960 Italia and of course the all the models of TRs, Spitfires, GT6s, Stags, etc. For those who 


